
HOLYHEAD TOWN COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 
MONDAY 22ND OCTOBER 2018 12.00 NOON 

 
Councillors present:  Keith Thomas (Mayor), Keith Roberts, Mrs B Warner BEM, Hywel Williams, Alan 
Williams, Mrs Ailia Lewis MBE, Adrienne Edwards, Richard Parry, W J Chorlton and K Tatlock 
 
In attendance: 
C Ll Everett (Town Clerk/Financial Officer) 
Robert Henderson (Community Services Manager) 
Mrs P R Scott (Clerk/Typist) 
Daniel Williams 
 
1.  Apologies for absence were received by Councillors Glyn Haynes, Raymond Jones, Vaughan Williams, 
Ann Kennedy and Trefor Lloyd Hughes MBE 
 
2.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST: 
No declarations were made. 
 
3.  Daniel Williams thanked the Town Council for an opportunity of saying a few words.  He had been 
involved in the construction of skate-parks in Asia and locally.  A temporary skate-park had been 
constructed near to the old Postal Sorting office but this land was now being used by Home Bargains for 
a new store. 
Daniel had met with Iain Young from “Concreate Skate parks” and the Town Clerk when they made a site 
visit to the Holyhead Town Park.  “Concreate Skate parks” had provided a written Quote for a total figure 
of £45,000.00 to the Holyhead Town Council and this Company were willing to commence the 
construction of the skate-park as from Monday 29 October 2018 once they had been given the go ahead 
from the Town Council to accept the Quote.  Daniel stated that the proposed skate-park would be used 
by all ages from children to adults and they would be taught how to respect others in using the 
equipment and it would be beneficial for them in exercise and being in the fresh air.   
The most suitable site would be near to the BMX track. 
It was resolved, proposed and seconded that the Holyhead Town Council accepts the Quote from 
“Concreate Skate parks” and request that the Company commence the works as from the 29th October 
2018. (Proposed in the Communities/Leisure Sub-Committee meeting held on 17 October 2018). 
Minute no. 5321/18 
Once the new skate-park was in operation the Mayor would arrange an official opening, with the local 
press being informed. 
Robert Henderson, Community Services Manager would put on Facebook the news of the construction of 
the new skate park. 
 
4.  CRAZY GOLF COURSE: 
The Town Clerk confirmed that he had recently met with officers of the Anglesey County Council 
Economic Development Unit and they had informed him that there were funds possibly available that 
would be available towards a new crazy golf course.  The Town Clerk had received a Quote from “Urban 
Crazy” in the sum of £41,000.00 + VAT for a 18 hole crazy golf course which was the cheapest quote and 
the most suitable location for this would be on the 2nd bowling green which would be  in an enclosed 
space and suitable under health & safety regulations. 
It was resolved, proposed and seconded that the Town Council proceed with the crazy golf course if the 
funding from the Anglesey County Council has been received. 
Minute no. 5322/18 
The meeting concluded at 12.40 p.m. 
 
Councillors who sat on the Communities/Leisure Committee were reminded of the next meeting which 
would take place on Wednesday 7th November 2018 at 1.00 p.m. to discuss Beibio with the County 
Council and Orthios 
 



Minutes Special CM 22 10 2018    


